
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 SEPTEMBER 2006 


IOS.79/06
REFERENCES FROM THE EXECUTIVE

(d)  Integrated Service Delivery on an Area Basis

There was submitted Minute Excerpt EX.194/06 detailing the response of the Executive on 29 August 2006 to resolutions made by this Committee regarding integrated service delivery on an area basis.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder had reported to the Executive that the Area Teams had been operating for some 12 to 18 months already covering the whole of the Council’s area.  Many local Councillors liaised with the Teams over work in their Wards.  He would request the Director of Community Services to ensure that all Councillors were sent a note of who to contact in their Ward.

He had further reported that regular dialogue with Carlisle Housing Association was maintained through meetings the Town Clerk and Chief Executive had with the Chief Executive of Carlisle Housing Association.  Meetings of the Highways Working Group allowed City and County Members to discuss highways matters affecting the City.

The Executive had decided that the support of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for the Area Teams be received and the comments of the Portfolio Holder be forwarded to the Committee.

In considering the response, Members made the following observations -

A Member referred to the wording of the Committee’s second resolution which was not entirely clear.  The Committee had, in fact, requested the Executive to consider extending the schemes to cover other Council functions.

The Director of Community Services, Mr Battersby, advised that work had been disrupted by the floods.  Work remained to be done and Officers were considering a range of measures e.g. improvement review for community development.  He cautioned that significant resources were not available in specialist areas such as Environmental Health.  Closer links between Area Based Teams and community development, Neighbourhood Forums, etc. needed to be developed.

He added that a manual, including plans depicting the responsibilities of the various agencies within Wards, was in the course of preparation and Members would hopefully be provided with a copy within the next few weeks.

In response to questions, Mr Battersby said that a contact telephone number relating to the A69 and clarification on who was responsible for 30 mph roads for example would be included.

RESOLVED – That the Committee wished to apologise to the Executive for the lack of clarity at resolution 2 of Minute IOS.70/06, and would further request the Executive to consider extending the scheme to cover other Council functions.







